












HIGHLIGHTS OF 2022: 

• Our dream to open a new centre in Colombia became a reality! In May 

of 2022, we opened the second centre in Cartagena, a coastal city in 

Colombia, approximately 600 km NW of Bucaramanga;

• At both of our centres in Bucaramanga and Cartagena, by the end of 

2022, we were at full capacity, serving approximately 150 children 

between the two locations;

• For the new centre, we hired one Operations Coordinator, two Teachers 

and one cook to serve the children we are caring for on a daily basis;

• In 2022, three of our teenage girls graduated from high school. All 

three are now studying at a technical college. In the last 2 years, 5 of 

our teens have graduated high school! This is an enormous achievement 

for these teens who have very little support and live in communities 

where very few graduate from high school;

• We hired our first official staff member in Canada. Our Communications 

and Development Coordinator started working for us in September of 

2022 as a critical contributor to our long-term growth. 

KEY CHALLENGES IN 2022: 

• With the new centre in Cartagena, including staff, and newly hired staff

in Canada, our costs significantly increased;

• As many of our kids a re reaching adolescence, it becomes more of a

challenge for them to stay in school. We continue to encourage, and

pray for our teens and support them to make the right choices and to

complete their education.

GOALS FOR 2023: 

• Hire an IT Support worker to expand opportunities for 

computer-based learning who would also mentor/disciple our 

adolescents in Bucaramanga;

• Hire a part-time psychologist for our newer centre in Cartagena;

• Increase our revenue streams by incorporating

additional methods of fundraising. 
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